
 

April 18th 2018 Meeting Minutes 
Venue 
Held on the 18th April 2018 at the Carpenters Arms, Fangfoss at 8pm 
 

Present 
Andy Berzins, Suzanne Berzins, Dominic Curran, Tony Dew, Tony 
Holdsworth, Tracey Nicholls, Richard Penny, David Perryman 
 

Excused 

Meeting Detail 
 

Senior Club Coaches 
The new BHPA Development Programme has been made available 
this week to most of the BHPA members.   
Dominic Curran and Andy Berzins will be attending a 2-day course 
next week.  It had already been agreed that the club take on expenses 
incurred by Dominic.  Tony Holdsworth proposed and Dominic Curran 
seconded that the club take on Andy Berzin’s expenses with respect to 
senior coach training.  This was unanimously approved. 
It would mean the Club has 2 Senior Club Coaches.   
Tony Dew took this opportunity to ask David Perryman if he wished to 
discuss issue re coaching on site.  David just reiterated what he had 
said and Dominic said that it was important that pilots request coach 
assistance not the other way around.  Andy Berzin has summarized 
this issue and will ask Richard Shirt to post it on the Club’s website. 
 

Membership Secretary & Treasurer 
Sue Berzins said there were still some membership dues outstanding.   
There is still the issue of the standing order of 60.- paid to RAC which, 
it appears, is for insurance for the winch the Club no longer has.  Tony 
made a note to (1) contact HSBC to cancel the standing order and 
then (2) get in contact with RAC to cancel the insurance. 
Sue also wanted to bring up the issue of liability insurance of the 
BHPA and the email from Brian in Hampshire saying the council 
wanted it upped to 10 million.  Andy has been in contact with Brian to 
provide back up to his case whilst saying that Brian is not actually 
going to mention the cases re confidentiality issues.  It would enable 
Brian to be in a stronger position. 
 

Next Club Meeting  
Tony Holdsworth said he has organized the venue for the Club’s May 
meeting.  It will be held at The King William in Cottingham.  He hasn’t 
yet announced it though. 
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Various flying sites: 
Mappelton – Have negotiated ½ of the site (it is an Easterly).  Other 
half, when find out who owns the land, will be negotiated.  Site needs 
to be cleaned up.  Perhaps a Club BBQ early in Summer to clean it all 
up to be organized. 

 

Club Outings / Holidays 
Still trying to find appropriate dates good for Club members to do club 
outing.  Suggestions were made combining with LCC a couple of days 
before and 2-3 days after LCC. Unfortunately, the place we were 
thinking of only holds 8 people.  It was decided to semi organize a 3 
day outing, when the weather looked good and send out message 
saying that xyz would be heading out to wherever and everyone meet 
up at 8h30 for site assessment and decisions. 

 

Other Matters 
David Perryman mentioned the case that was brought forth in 
Skywings of the pilot in Wales who got lost.  He mentioned the 
application XC Soarer for mobile phones.  Andy Berzins asked that 
David put together an explanation of this application to put on the 
Club’s website. 
David also mentioned the GDPR (General Data Protection Regulation) 
which will come into effect on May 25, 2018 (must be GDPR 
compliant by this date) – there will be discretionary fines for those 
who are non-compliant. Needs to be reviewed before next meeting. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9h00 
PM. 
 
Next meeting at The King William in Cottingham, Wed 16th May, 8pm. 
 
If you would like clarification of anything in these minutes, 

please contact Tony Dew. 

Fly High and Land Safely! 

 

Anthony Dew 

Toymaker & Writer 

Chairman, SGCSC 

chair@cayleyparagliding.co.uk 
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